
Ringsfield Church of England Primary School– Some Highlights from the spring term 

Reception  

Reception had a super time during their Easter Share morning. They completed a wide range of craft 

based Easter activities with their parents and younger siblings.  

Year 1 and 2  

The children thoroughly enjoyed our RE Kagera Day. The workshops offered some fantastic 

opportunities for the children to learn all about a Christian community in Tanzania. The children 

were able to compare and contrast their experiences of daily life with children living in Kagera. They 

also learned to say hello and to count to six in Swahili! 

Year 3 and 4 

To develop their understanding of the Anglo-Saxons the children took part in an Anglo-Saxon day. 

They were able to explore aspects of every day Anglo-Saxon life such as food, clothing and religion.  

The children also learnt about Anglo-Saxon weapons and warfare. They then finished off the day 

with a mock battle! 

Year 5 and 6  

This term Year 5 and 6 have been working extremely hard including preparing art work for the Young 

Art East Anglia competition. The children produced some excellent paintings and as a result one of 

our year 5 pupils came second in her age group.  

As a whole school we celebrated a belated World Book Day by dressing up as our favourite fictional 

book characters. At KS1 the children created bookmarks based on a book that they really enjoyed 

and the KS2 pupils designed new front covers for a much-loved book. The day also provided an 

opportunity for the older pupils to share books by reading to our younger children. For Sports Relief 

the children raised money by coming to school dressed in “sporty” clothes. They also completed a 

sponsored obstacle course designed by the year 4 pupils. Our final event for the spring term was our 

Easter Service with the Reverent Phil. It was a lovely opportunity to share the children’s work and 

celebrate Easter with the parents! 

             
Year 1 and 2 during our Kagera Day.  

 


